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Dear Pat, 
 

Do you know I really miss you？How ‘s the weather in Canada? Do you know last Saturday was our 
school’s 30th anniversary? I can’t wait to tell you what we did on that day. 

 
Our school’s 30th anniversary is on 4th of September. An array of activities was held on that day 

including a musical marking the school’s 30th grand birthday, a fun-filled fair and a time capsule. 
 
On that day, our school’s musical which was splendid and unique was held with the participation of 

different parties. It was a very special and memorable performance because participants were not only 
students, but our teachers too. Very interesting, isn’t it? I used to think our teachers were only good at 
teaching and learning, but it proved that I was wrong. Towards the end of the musical, some teachers showed 
their great talent in music and language. For example, my physics teacher sang a Japanese song and the PE 
teacher who taught me in Form 4 played the school anthem using the guitar on that day. At the end of the 
performance, all audience stood up and gave a round of applause which could bring the house down. It was 
indeed an unforgettable show. 

 
Apart from the musical, our school also held a fair on the playground. There were many booths featuring 

the highlights of the school. One of the stalls displayed the school’s achievements. It was the biggest booth 
at the fair as hundreds of medals and trophies won from different local and international competitions were 
on display showing the school’s glorious history. Another fascinating booth was the technological stall 
showing two solar cars designed and complied solely by students. Guests and visitors were invited to have 
a free ride on our runway. It was a spectacular sight. Finally, all participants of at the fair got together and 
raised their heads. Then an unforgettable and meaningful picture was taken by a drone capturing the festive 
and merry atmosphere at that time. 

 
The 30th anniversary celebration was marked an end by the burial of a time capsule. Our school 

supervisor, principal, vice-principals, teachers and student representatives put records and information of 
the school including the photo taken by the drone, a 30th anniversary yearbook and an USB recording the 
school’s history and achievements in a time capsule. The capsule was buried at the entrance of the school 
hall with a marble stone marking the capsule’s burial and reopening time. 

 
The celebration was incredibly successful with great enjoyment of all participants. It would be even 

greater if you were here on that day. Bedtime now, I have to stop writing. Please pass my regards to Uncle 
Sam and Aunt Judy. 

Best regards, 
Chris  


